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 OUR MISSION 
 

We, the people of Blenheim United Church, being part 
the United Church of Canada, are a family that is 

committed to the ministry of  Jesus Christ and the 
mission of care and compassion to people 

everywhere at all stages of their lives.  
 
. 
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AGENDA FOR THE 2024 CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
Call to Order  

Opening Prayer  

Election of a Secretary for this Annual Meeting  

Election of Chairperson for this Annual Meeting  

Motion re Voting privileges  

Agenda approval  

In Memoriam  

Consideration & Adoption of the October 22, 2023 Congregational Meeting Minutes  

Business arising from the 2022 Congregational Meetings 

Consideration and Approval of Reports found in the 2023 Annual Report 

2024 Budget Recommendation from Council 

Mission and Service Fund Target Recommendation from Council 

Motion to Appoint Auditor for 2024 

Board of Trustees Resignation/Nomination  

Nominating Recommendations from Council  

New Business 
Policy change 

Date of next annual meeting – February 23, 2025 

Adjournment 
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Ministers Message 
 
June 1, 2023, marked the beginning of my two-year appointment with Blenheim United 
Church. Prior to July 1, 2008, I had been a member of the church and then a candidate 
for ordination from Blenheim United Church. The opening words of Genesis 12 were 
important for me as I travelled to Toronto for my theological education and then      
ventured to Saskatoon for an eight-month internship (as it was called then). These 
words continued to ground me as I left the familiarity of Blenheim United Church and 
went on to serve at the Guilds Pastoral Charge and Rural United Pastoral Charge. And 
now God has guided me back to Blenheim United. 
When faced with uncertain times or uncharted territory, these words have been     
foundational:  

“Now the Lord said to Abram,  
“Go from your country and your kindred and your father’s house  

to the land that I will show you.  
I will make of you a great nation,  

and I will bless you, and make your name great,  
so that you will be a blessing.” 

Genesis 12:1-2 (NRSV) 
 

Our lives are a series of “uncertain times” and “uncharted territories.”  We leave home 
to go to school, we move to new locations that become our home, we enter the world 
of earning a    living and frequently change locations and/or change jobs. All the while, 
we remember Abram and his wife, Sarai, who had the courage to step out in faith and 
to be guided by God’s call. 
 
Change, while always with us, can be beneficial. We certainly have a challenge before 
us – how to be Blenheim United Church without a church building. Abraham embraced 
the change that God proposed– leave what you know and go to the land that I will 
show you. Perhaps, Abram had doubts, but he followed God’s instruction. 
 
Blenheim United Church has embraced the new reality (even if we doubt it from time to 
time). We have dedicated people working to keep our church functioning and serving 
our community. The biggest challenge is to communicate with the wider community 
that Blenheim United Church is still central to the faith of this community. Our           
restructured website and our Facebook page are letting the community know that we 
are still a vital part of Blenheim. 
 
We have taken the Frank and Bernice Coatsworth Fund, which  has not been utilized 
to its potential, and donated the money to Kenesserie Camp for leadership training. 
During Advent we collected clothing, toiletries, and children’s toys to support the Chat-
ham-Kent Women’s Centre with their “I Believe” campaign. The refurbishing of the 
Comfort Room at Blenheim Community Village has begun and is progressing slowly. 
Look forward to hearing more about that project soon. 
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Council Members for 2023 
 

Kary Oliver, Council Chairperson 
Michael Berry, Communications Committee 
Laura Koehler  Trustees Representative 
Scott Patterson 
Kathryn VanderPryt 
Kelly Wright, Secretary 

As we continue to live into who we are as Blenheim United Church and what our     
purpose is in the community, let us not forget the words of our creed:“We are not 
alone. We live in God’s world.”  Let us journey forth grounded in our faith and trusting 
in the movement of the Holy Spirit to guide us, to energize us, and to equip us for the 
journey. 
May God’s richest blessing be with each of you. 
 

Rev. Wanda Burse 
 

     ****************************************** 
 
Dear Congregation of Blenheim United Church,  
The year 2023 brought continued progress. At the last annual meeting it was decided 
that we revisit our budget in October to review our viability as a congregation.  
Unfortunately, during this year, Rev. Bruce Cook’s time with us came to an end. He 
was an integral part in working through our grief and we are very thankful for his and 
Donna’s help. As we move past our grieving stage and toward rebuilding BUC, Rev. 
Wanda Burse has agreed to join us as our quarter-time minister.  
Rev. Wanda jumped right in and is working hard to reconnect and rebuild our ties to 
the community. With backing from regional council, we are considered viable at this 
time and therefore it was voted to approve the proposed budget at the October 2023 
Congregational Meeting.  
As a church we are working on giving back to our community. We donated the  
remainder of the Frank & Bernice Coatsworth fund to Kenesserie Camp to further their     
leadership training. We are helping to refurbish the comfort room at Blenheim  
Community Village. We also collected donations for the Women’s Centre throughout 
the Christmas season.  
I’m very proud of the generosity of our congregation and can’t wait to see how else we 
can support our community this year.  
Romans 8:28 
And we know that for those who love God all things work together for good, for 

those who are called according to His purpose. 
God’s Blessings 
Kary Oliver 
Council Chair 
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Congregational Meeting                                                                                      2023-01 
 
March 26, 2023 
 

Attendance (Appendix C2023-03-01 – 1 page) 
In person 20 
Zoom    3 
 

Welcome 
Rev. Bruce Cook 
 

Adoption of Agenda/Establishment of Quorum (Appendix C2023-03-02 – 1 page) 
 

Memorials and Celebration 
We remembered and acknowledged the passing of those connected with Blenheim 

United 
We remembered and celebrated our days at 49 George St. The stories shared    

invoked both laughter and tears. It was healing to reminisce and learn about    
everyone’s memories. 

 

Voting Procedure 
Rev Bruce explained how the voting would work for both the in person and online 

participants. 
 

C2023-03-01  “that all those in attendance would be given voting privileges” 
     MOVED Kelly Wright 
     SECONDED Jim Berry   CARRIED 
 

Election of Chairperson and Secretary 
 

C2023-03-02  “that Rev Bruce Cook chair the meeting” 
     MOVED Roger Kellam 
     SECONDED Jim Berry   CARRIED 
 

C2023-03-03  “that Kelly Wright be the secretary for the meeting” 
     MOVED Kary Oliver 
     SECONDED Scott Patterson  CARRIED 
 

Appointment of Trustees 
 

C2023-03-04  “that Laura Koehler, Shirley Green and Erin Berry be the Trustees going 
forward” 
     MOVED Kary Oliver 
     SECONDED Scott Patterson  CARRIED 
 

Regional Council Representative 
 

C2023-03-05  “that Michael Berry be our Regional Council Representative” 
     MOVED Roger Kellam 
     SECONDED Shirley Green  CARRIED 
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2023-02 
Council Vacancies 
 

C2023-03-06  “that we empower Council to fill vacancies as needed” 
     MOVED Shirley Green 
     SECONDED Erin Berry   CARRIED 
 
Reports (excluding Trustees, General Fund, & Budget) 
 

C2023-03-07  “that we approve the reports as presented” 
     MOVED Roger Kellam 
     SECONDED Donna Cook   CARRIED 
 

Trustees Reports 
 

C2023-03-08  “that we approve the Trustees reports as presented” 
     MOVED Roger Kellam 
     SECONDED Roberta Dickson  CARRIED 
 

C2023-03-09  “that we approve the Benevolent Fund and the Frank & Bernice 
Coatsworth Fund 
                                  reports as presented” 
     MOVED Roger Kellam 
     SECONDED Anne Nanni   CARRIED 
 

General Fund 
 

C2023-03-10  “that we approve the General Fund report as presented” 
     MOVED Michael Berry 
     SECONDED Ada Wright   CARRIED 
 

Pastoral Charge Profile (Appendix C2023-03-03 – 1 page) 
 

C2023-03-11  “that we approve the simplified Profile as presented” 
     MOVED Donna Cook 
     SECONDED Scott Patterson  CARRIED 
 

Options 
Approach New Scotland Ridge about a Partnership 
Bring on Rev Wanda Burse 
Partner with South Buxton Pastoral Charge 

 

C2023-03-12  “that we direct the Council to pursue a relationship with Rev Wanda 
Burse” 
     MOVED Kelly Wright 
     SECONDED Anne Nanni   CARRIED 
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2023-03 
Secretary duties were handed over to Anne Nanni for the Budget presentation and  
discussion. 
 
Budget 2023 
Presented by Kelly Wright 
 

C2023-03-12  “that we approve the 2023 Budget as presented” 
     MOVED Kelly Wright 
     SECONDED Kary Oliver     
 

Roger Kellam voiced his concerns about our viability based on the fact that our  
givings do not cover our expenses and we are drawing on reserves to fund our day 

to day expenses. 
Discussion about the financial viability of Blenheim United Church.  Roger Kellam 

says we are not financially viable. 
Partnering with another Congregation would leave us in the same financial position. 

 

Roger Kellam requested an amendment to the motion 
 

C2023-03-12  “that we approve the 2023 Budget as presented subject to another 
Congregational Meeting being held by October 29, 2023 at which time an income/
expense statement for the period of January 1, 2023 to September 30, 2023 is to be 
presented to   review  the ongoing viability of Blenheim United Church” 
     MOVED Roger Kellam 
     SECONDED Roberta Dickson         CARRIED 
 

Adjournment 
MOVED Anne Gammage 
SECONDED Jim Berry 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________    _____________________    _______________________ 
Rev Bruce Cook, Chairperson Kelly Wright, Secretary     Anne Nanni, Secretary 
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Memorials 
 

Jack McKillop                     Feb 1, 2023 
Lorna McDougal                April 2, 2023 
Doris ‘Jean’ Parkhouse     July 1, 2023 
Norma Pickering                October 6, 2023 
Nellie Russchen                 Oct 22,2023 
Gary Fraser                       November 29, 2023 
 

Marriage 
Edward Sullivan to Elizabeth Jean Van Haren   November 10, 2023 

Communications Committee 
 
As we close out another fiscal year of Blenheim United Church and look ahead to the 
next fiscal year, we look back on 2023 and the accomplishments that were made. In 
2023, the communications committee strived to expand our digital presence and con-
dense information in the online space. We worked to update our website to more cur-
rent standards and summarize the information into more manageable chunks. The 
website has a new fresh feel that is easy to navigate and find exactly what is being 
looked for. Our business Google listing was also updated during this process. 
 
Another task of 2023 was to compile all the online services into one storage space for 
future use and reference. All the hymns, slideshows and edited services have now 
been stored on one external hard drive for ease of use. So, as we continue to the next 
year, services will continue to be archived on this hard drive. 
Our mission for 2024 continues to be to expand our digital presence with our primary 
focus being on our social media accounts. Thank you for the continued support from 
the congregation as we work to update our online presence. 

Michael Berry 

 
Mission & Service 

Total Donations for 2023 $ 1,847.50 
Target $2,500.00  
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UCW 
 
To unite women of the congregation for the total  
mission of the church and to provide a medium 
through which we may express our loyalty and de-
votion of Jesus Christ in  Christian witness, study,  
fellowship and service.  
 
The  UCW's mission is to love God; foster Christian commitment, faithfulness, and spir-
ituality; and promote respect and love for all God's creation. Any woman “willing to con-
tribute her prayers, gifts, and services for the work of the Church”  joined the United 
Church Women (UCW).  
 
Blenheim UCW  held monthly meetings throughout many years to promote this mis-
sion . These women were instrumental in providing countless luncheons for      wed-
dings, funerals, and other important occasions,  several fundraisers, bake sales, emo-
tional and financial support for several organizations in our church,  community, region-
ally, nationally and globally, and so much more. 
 
Unfortunately due to declining membership the decision to disband was made in spring 
of 2023.  the funds remaining in our back account were distributed as follows: 
 
Chatham Kent Hospice Foundation    $ 232.90 
United Church Mission & service        $ 232.90 
Kenesserie Camp          $ 232.91 
 
 
 
Closing Prayer And now, go with us, God into the days ahead. Strengthen us for 
peace. Give us wisdom, keep us humble, and may we live and work together, 
And so striving, build a new and better world for tomorrow. Amen.  
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